 The Rotary Club of McLean

Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting  

November 15, 2005

DRAFT

The November meeting of the Board of Directors was held at the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer on Tuesday, November 15, 2005.  President Todd Dempsey called the meeting to order at 1:28 PM.  Present at the meeting in addition to Todd were Vice President Pam Danner, Secretary Bob Hahne, and Directors Michael DeRose, John Rosenbaum, and Scott Mills.  Also present for part of the meeting was PP Bob Rosenbaum.  The minutes of the October 18th meeting were approved with a minor correction related to the Homeless Walk by  Langley High.

Treasurer Ricardo Balcells was not present.  President Demsey reported that we are solvent and that second quarter billings will be going out shortly.   President Dempsey also reported that the McLean Rotary Foundation was intending to hire a bookkeeper to assist the Treasurer.   He asked for sentiment from our Board as to whether we should participate in the hiring of such a person.  He estimated the cost to be between $15-$20 per hour.  After some discussion the general consensus seemed to support the idea of hiring such a person.  However, the Board  asked that Ricardo be consulted for his opinion on this question, and if he was positive, then how we could use that person most effectively.

President Dempsey opened a discussion on the proposed budget which had been presented at  the October meeting. After a brief discussion Michael DeRose moved to approve the budget as presented.  Bob Hahne seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

John Rosenbaum reported on Club Service.  He indicated the Holiday Party is scheduled for Wednesday December 14th  from 5 - 11 PM.  It will be held at the Colonies.  He indicated that Lori Shepherd had recommended Dak's catering.  The Board discussed at length the cost and type of dinner we should have.  It was agreed that we would have appetizers and probably a buffet style dinner.  However, we asked John to work with Daks with a goal to limit the cost to $30 per person.  The Club will provide the drinks.

John also reported on the first  Happy Hour for club members held on November 3.  After a brief discussion the Board suggested that this be a regular monthly event on the first Thursday of each month at Amerigo's.  The next event will be on December 1 at 5:30 PM.

Lois Wilson Director of Community Service was not present, but Scott Mills reported that the $8,000 grant for the Defibrillator project has been approved.  It is intended that they be installed by Valentine's Day with the message of "Rotarians Have Heart"

Scott also acknowledged the receipt of the grant for Partners for Surgery from RI.  Scott also reminded the Board to be considering nominations for various District awards.

Scott reviewed the status of various International projects and initiatives.  A copy of his report is included at Attachment A to the minutes.

President Dempsey reviewed the Central Uganda project and a request for support, that was forwarded by our club's Foundation to us for consideration.  Due to our full international project slate, it was decided not to get involved at this juncture.

Michael DeRose reported on Vocational Service.  He indicated the Homeless Walk was a success at Langley High School.  He indicated that the Youth Service Award nomination letters had been sent to the various schools.  No responses have been received to date.  The award presentations are scheduled for our regular meeting on January  10.  We discussed providing an additional $100 for each award winner.  President Dempsey asked Michael to approach our local Foundation for the funds to provide such awards.

Michael reported that he has not received any response from Cooper or Longfellow related to the Rotary essay contest on the 4-Way test.

Michael and Todd reported that Ethics Day at McLean High School is scheduled for tomorrow, the 16th at Marymount College.  The Club will be well represented at this function.

Secretary  Hahne reported that Kathleen Martin had been interviewed by PP's Bill Stell and Bob Rosenbaum and they recommended her admission to the Club.  John Rosenbaum offered the motion to admit Kathleen and Scott Mills seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously.  Secretary Hahne then reported the Nick Kalis had been proposed for membership by David Coyle.  Because of his previous membership it was agreed we did not need to have him interviewed by the PP's committee.  Michael DeRose proposed a motion for Nick's membership with a second from John Rosenbaum.  Nick was unanimously approved.  Secretary Hahne was instructed to forward 7-Day letters to the membership for both Kathleen and Nick.

President Dempsey then reviewed the agenda items under President's Report.  See agenda attached.  Under the subject of the second half of the current year Todd reported the goals were to finish the projects that have been started, having a bit more fun as a club, review the by-laws and various other legal matters such as the responsible filing of Tax Form 990.  He also reported that we might want to be looking at the structure of our club.  Rather than our current Avenues of Service he indicated some clubs have switched to functional activity such as Administration, Fundraising, Charities, Programs, etc.  This will be discussed further after the report of the PP's nominating committee for next year's officers.  Todd also reported that based on preliminary numbers it would appear we would receive a total of $7,500 for our participation in Monte Carlo night.  One-third of whatever we receive will go to the local foundation, one-third to our Katrina relief fund, and one-third to regular club activities.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:43 PM.

Respectfully submitted,  

Robert Hahne

Club Secretary

